Bellerose Commonwealth Civic Association. 4/26/66 at P.S. 133

Minutes of previous meeting read an accepted.

Mr. Lorio made a treasurers report. He said we had approximately 690 members, which is the highest membership in many years.

Mr. McCarthy read a letter received from office of Traffic Commissioner Barnes dated 8/20/65 stating that engineering survey had been made and new traffic signals would be installed, on West side of Cross Island Pkway and Hillside Ave. He then read a second letter dated 3/10/66 which said that a survey would be made soon. **Ap A motion was made and carried unanimously to send another letter reminding them of their letter of 8/20/65 when signals were promised. Mrs. Frown suggested that all members send similar letters.

Mr. Seminaro made a motion that a letter be sent to the Park Dapt.
Re: Replacing the Southbound Hillside Ave. exit sign on the Cross Island
Pkway. The motion was seconded and carried unanimously.

A motion was made, seconded and carried unanimously that we send a letter to Police Commissioner Leary and a copy sent to Mayor Lindsay and the 105th Precinct asking for more adequate Police protection. Pecifically cited by Mr. Seminaro was Little Neck Pkway. The letter was also to include a request for a policeman on duty on Sunday morning at the crossing at 87th Ave. and Commonwealth Blvd.

Mr. Theophel spoke about N.Y.C. residents law for Police and Fire Personnel. A discussion followed. No action was taken.

The Nominating Committee was formed. The chairman is Mr. Hennessy, and other members are: Mr. O'Neil, Mr. Fiorito, Mr. Theophel, and Mr. Nolan.

A motion was made, seconded and carried unanimously to send a letter to Mayor Lindsay Re: Restricted use of Garden Hoses for at least 2 hours a week - 1 hour on two separate days.

There was a descussion on whether or not the officers and board members should be eligible in the drawing of the TV set. Mrs. Brown pointed out that this had been discussed earlier at a board meeting and at a general meeting and it was decided that they should not be eligible and that there was therefore, no point of continued discussion. A motion was made, seconded and carried unanimously that in any future drawings, their names be included.

Mr. McCarthy expressed his apprediation and thanked all the mambers for their note of confidence in the work that the officers and board members were doing.

The drawing was held and the Color TV set was won by Marten E. Olsen of 84-27 252nd Street with ticket # 1083

Meeting adjourned at 9:40 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, Joan Brown, Rec. Secy.